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Plymouth Site Board

Date:  October 4, 2018

Attendees:  Phil Bombardier, President; John Bové, Vice President, Brendan Burke, Ray Burton, Jean Childers, Kathleen Considine, Sheila Flaherty, Sherry Hammel, Liz Haughn, Nancy Leonard, Liz Taylor, Interim Plymouth Site Director, Colleen Slowey-Morelli and Kathy Sylvester

Board Members in Attendance: Phil Bombardier, John Bové, Brendan Burke, Ray Burton, Jean Childers, Kathleen Considine, Sherry Hammel, Liz Haughn, Nancy Leonard, Colleen Slowey-Morelli and Kathy Sylvester 
Guests:  Dorothy Pauk
Recording:  Nina Crasco

	Topic
	Discussion
	Assignment/Task
	Point Person 
	Notes

	INTRODUCTIONS
	Introductions were made.  Sherry Hammel was announced as the newest board member. Total membership now is 15 which is the maximum allowed.
	
	
	

	Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes
	Motion was made to accept the August 2, 2018 minutes as written.

Seconded and unanimously passed. 
	
	
	

	Board Meeting Open Items from Previous Meeting
	Insurances Accepted at CFS Site and Mobile Outreach
 
- Mass Health
- Blue Cross/Blue Shield of MA (beginning with XX or MTN Only (NOT accepted at BID Hospital)
- United Behavioral Health (NOT accepted at BID Hospital)
- GIC Unicare managed by Beacon (NOT accepted at BID Hospital)
 
Insurances Accepted by CFS at BID-Plymouth Hospital
 
- Mass Health

	
	Phil
 
	 

	Status of Site Director Search
	John Bové updated the board regarding the search for the new Plymouth Site Director. DMH Site employees were excused for this session.
	
	John
	

	Area Board Updates
	John Bové updated the board. The current focus is preparation for the All Citizens Board Meeting. 
Each Site Board president will be invited to discuss their Board activities etc. once per year on a rotating basis.
	
	John
	

	Plymouth Site Updates
	· The Site has on case manager out on medical leave. 
· The Department of Mental Health was promised 1 million for housing and the governor raised it to 2 million statewide.  This will help people who graduate out of the Adult Community Clinical Supports (ACCS) programs but can’t afford the rent to move.  The money will be managed by DMH to help those people move out.
· Every 6 months DMH will go into the group homes to access each client’s level of functioning using a Level of Functioning tool that is being used statewide.
· Discussion regarding Electronic Benefit Transfer (EBT) cards.  More clarification is needed regarding why Vinfen is getting the cards and the accountability of the money.  Was there a policy or law change that allow them to take the person’s card and who is monitoring the money? 


	Liz will get more clarification regarding the EBT cards.
	Liz
	

	Child/Adolescent Services
And 

Transitional Age Youth 
	The re-procurement of Family Flexible Support Services was discussed.  January 2019 is the start up.  Some components are different from what is currently offered.  Mark does not believe there will be any impacts on current families served.  TAY initiative allows for more flexible service delivery in conjunction with adult supports up to age 22.   We currently have 60 16-25 year olds in total enrolled at the site.
We have one child adolescent case manager.  We also had a discussion around the TAY case manager at the Plymouth site and their specialized training working with young adults.  Mark responded to questions from the board around enrollments and data from various services.  Therapeutic After School Program has a capacity of 12.  The c/a case manager has a case load of 18 – 20.  At any given time 25-35 youth are enrolled in flexible support services. Liz H. asked if there is anything the Board could do to support C/A services.  Mark said advocacy.  
Liz Taylor spoke about the Transitional Age Youth (TAY) group home program.


	
	
	

	Committee Reports
	Friends of Plymouth – tabled until next meeting.

Youth/Young Adult Committee – nothing at this time.

Status/Plans for Funds Raise from Comedy Event - Discussion regarding the money raised at the comedy show.  Colleen made a motion to buy up to 5 weighted blankets and any left over money be donated to the Transitional Age Youth Group.  Ray seconded the motion.  Vote was taken and it was voted against.  The issue of where the money should go is tabled until the next meeting.
Recruiting and Retention – the membership is full at this time.  Interested people may attend meeting as guests as it is an open meeting.  They just would not be able to vote.


	
	Liz & Barbara
Liz 

All

Kathleen Considine
	

	Other Business
	Discussion regarding the Therapeutic Respite Program (TRP) in Wareham closing and moving to Hyannis and the impact it will have on the Plymouth Site.  The Board would like to actively pursue having a TRP in the Plymouth area.  
Design a White Paper regarding the crisis experience through the client’s perspective.  From a peer perspective what has worked for them.  
	Write a letter to Buddy Baker-Smith
Email Sherry with any input.  Sherry will design a draft version.
	Phil
Sherry
	

	NAMI Updates
	The Executive Director of NAMI Mass resigned.
	
	
	

	Other
	Kathy Considine spoke about  a letter from a parent of a person served at Bridgewater State  Hospital.  The person would have to serve the rest of the time in prison and that can set back all the recovery.  June Benny of NAMI Mass took responsibility to meet with the parents of the person.  The families are working with lawyers to get the law changed.  
	
	
	

	ADJOURNMENT/
NEXT MEETING
	Meeting adjourned 4:45 p.m.  

Next Meeting is December 6 from 3-5 p.m.
	 
	 
	


DMH staff: Minutes should be emailed to DMH-DL – Open Meeting Minutes after they are approved by the Public Body.

